

4/14/2023

#28 – Incident Summary

We got a little break overnight. River did not run-up as quickly as predicted. Stage is at 28.68 ft as of 11:00. The latest crest forecast was revised upward from 31.7 ft to 32ft and has been moved back to middle of next week. Forecast indicated we will hit 29 feet, moderate flooding, sometime tomorrow. I will ask Mayor to sign Emergency Declaration this afternoon.

After yesterday's 3PM daily briefing we went to Stage 3 Levee Patrol, which is a minimum of 4 per 24 hour operational period, 00:00, 06:00, 12:00, 18:00. Last night and this mornings patrols went well, no concerns were noted in levee integrity. We procured and will be outfitting night patrol with better lighting for tonight.

Interior drainage pumps are still running. We lost a little ground there, we collected some foreign materials in two pump intakes. The hospitals roof drains are connected to storm drain so they experiences some minor water that was quickly addressed. We have put strainers on pumps and are up and running. Our next chance of precip is not until Monday so that will help with interior drainage.

We have had issues with a lot of levee traffic by looky-lous. Planning put together a barricading plan we are implementing today. We will receive support from PD to enforce levee closure to public.

Sullivan Park is closed and barricaded. Water is encroaching and it is expected to fully inundated sometime Saturday.

Wastewater discharge is fully submerged. Daily inspections indicate all is functioning properly there.

Our water treatment plant is running today. We are maximizing water in storage in the system.

We are putting finishing touches on setting up EOC, it will continue to evolve as we scale the response to issues encountered.

We will have a flood info web-page propped up very soon. Still missing a PIO.

To this point the City has resourced the effort 100%.